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First Baptist Church of Amherst
25 1/2 Middle Street
Pastor: Mike Sacco
Church Office:  673-4063
Website: www.amherstfirstbaptist.com

Sunday Morning Worship 10:00 a.m
For the children
Nursery: to age 3; 
Super Church: ages 4 thru grade 4; 
Puppet Ministry: grades 5 through 7
 

Congregational Church of Am-
herst UCC

11 Church Street
Senior Pastor Richard Leavitt
Associate Pastor Maureen Frescott
Church office: 673-3231
Web site:  www.ccamherst.org

The church is located at 11 Church 
Street in Amherst Village. For more in-
formation, go to ccamherst.org or call the 
church office at 673-3231.

Christ’s Church of Amherst
58 Merrimack Road
Amherst
673-8292
www.ccnh.org
Pastor Darin Shaw

Sunday Morning Worship 10:30 a.m. 
with Nursery Care up to age 3 years and 
Children’s program 3 years to grade 5.

Messiah Lutheran Church 
Rev. Tom Teichmann, Pastor 
303 Route 101 
PO Box 488 
Amherst, 
673-2011 (office) 
673-7707 (meeting and fax) 

messiahnh@comcast.net 

Worship 9:30 am 
Sunday School (Sept-May) 10:45 am
 

St Luke Anglican Church 
St. Lukes Anglican Church
3 Limbo Lane, Amherst
Rev. Dr. Alexander H. Webb
Church office: 672-6054
Website: www.st-luke,amherst.nh.us 

 All welcome and invited to attend Sun-
day Worship  and Celebration of Holy Eu-
charist using the Traditional 1928 Book of 
Common Prayer weekly at 8:30 and 10:00 
AM 

Church School at 10:00 AM
Refreshment & fellowship following the 

service.
Weekly Bible Studies:
Tuesday Evening Soup & Study, 

5;45~7:00PM
Saturday Morning  11:00 AM ~ Noon.

Amherst Christian Church
Corner of Patricia at 134 Hollis Rd. Am-
herst
Phone: 672-1541
Sunday Discipleship classes 9-10
Children’s class (Grades 1-6) 10-10:30
Worship Service 10:30
Children’s church for pre-schoolers during 
service
Childcare provided for infants

St Paul Evangelical Lutheran 
Church 

Craftsman Lane, Amherst
Pastor Peter Korthals
821-9891
pastor@stpaul-amherst.org

St. Paul Ev. Lutheran Church welcomes 
you to join us each Sunday for our worship 

service.  Our Sunday Service begins at 
9:30 a.m. with our Sunday School at 10:55 
and adult Bible study at 11:00.   Nursery 
service is available.  Please be our guest as 
we celebrate the Lord and all he has done 
for us.  Pastor Peter Korthals 821-9891 
pastor@stpaul-amherst.org

Church of Our Saviour, Episcopal 
10 Amherst Street
Milford
Phone: 673-3309
E-mail: office@coosmilford.org
Website: www.coosmilford.org
Interim Rector: Rev. Hays Junkin

Sundays – 8 a.m. Holy Eucharist - 10 
a.m.  Choral Eucharist

Wednesdays – 11:30 a.m. Lectionary 
and Lunch

Eucharist followed by bring-your-own-
lunch (coffee provided) and a discussion 
of the week’s lessons.

We strive to live the message of Christ, 
in which all are welcome.

Mont Vernon Congregational 
Church

United Church of Christ
4 South Main Street
Mont Vernon
Church Office: 673-3500 (open Tuesday 
and Thursday from 9 a.m. – 1 p.m.
Web site: www.montvernonchurch.org
E-mail: montvernonchurch@montvernon-
church.org

Pastor: Rev. Judie Bryant – office hours 
Tuesday and Thursday from 10:30 a.m. to 
1 p.m., or at other times by appointment.

Join us for Sunday Worship at 10:30 
a.m. Sunday School is available for chil-
dren aged 6 and old.  Child Care provid-
ed for children under 6.  All are invited to 

coffee hour in the Round Room following 
worship.

House of Prayer every Wednesday from 
6:30 to 7 p.m. – everyone is welcome.

 
Saint Patrick Catholic Communi-

ty of Milford
Website: www.ccnh.org 
Phone: 673-1311
Website: saintpatrickmilfordnh.org

First Church Of Christ, Scientist
103 South St., Milford
Sunday Service: 10:30 a.m. 
Sunday School: 10:30 a.m.
Wednesday Meeting: 8 p.m.- Child care 
available.

 

Christian Science Reading Room
87 Union Square, Milford 
Mon. through Fri. 11a.m. - 3 p.m.
Sat. 9 a.m. to 12 noon.  Wed. 7 p.m. to 
7:45 p.m.
First Sun. of the Month 11:30 a.m. to 
12:30 p.m.
Telephone – 673-5274
Email – readingroom@csmilfordnh.org
Website – www.csmilfordnh.org

 

Unitarian Universalist Congrega-
tion

20 Elm St.
Milford
Rev. Barbara McKusick Liscord, minister.
Johanna Seale, Director of Lifespan Reli-
gious Education
www.uucm.org or call 673-1870.

Office Hours
Tues 10:30-5, Wed & Thu 1-5 and Fri 

10:30-2:30
UUCM is a liberal religious community 

and a voice for social justice drawn from 
diverse traditions. Rev. Barbara McKusick 

Liscord, Minister; Cyn Fennelly, Director 
of Lifespan Religious Education. Sunday 
services begin at 10:30 AM. Childcare (in-
fant to two years) and children’s program-
ming is available. Fellowship hour follows 
each service at 11:45 AM.

Worship Service −February 1, 2015 
The World According to Joe

Joe Pollock
All about blindness, music, and listen-

ing. Bring your ears.
The community dinner every 3rd 

Wednesday from 5:30-6:30pm is free and 
open to everyone.  

We are located at 20 Elm St. just past 
the oval. For more information, visit 
www.uucm.org or call 673-1870.

Please call ahead to ensure availability. 
Building is secured; ring bell for entry.

St. John Neumann Catholic
708 Milford Road - Rt 101A
Merrimack
880-4689
www.sjnnh.org
Fr. Chris M. Martel

 

Weekend Mass:    Saturday   5:30pm
Sunday     8:00am & 10:00am
6:00pm Labor Day through Memorial 

Day
Weekday Mass:  12:15pm
Holy Days:  5:30pm vigil, 12:15pm and 

7:00pm

Household of Faith
30 Merrimack Rd. 
 Amherst
www.hofonline.org

Household of Faith is launching a new 
Saturday evening service at 6:00pm.  The 
Saturday service is in addition to regular 
Sunday services at 9:00 and 11:00am.   

Church Services

Students in the News

The Derryfield School Announces Fall Honor Roll
MANCHESTER - Head of School Mary Halpin Carter is pleased to an-

nounce that Nicole Anthony ’15, Samantha Carbery ’15, Eric Anthony ’16, 
Jessey Bryan ‘16, Ryan Quinlan ’17, and Isabell Plotsker ’18 of AMHERST 
received Academic Highest Honors for the fall term at The Derryfield 
School. Highest Honors are awarded to those students who maintain at 
least an A- average, with no grade below a B.  James O’Brien ’15, Ethan 
Chen ’17, Victoria Imbriano ’17 and Anna Quinlan ’18 of AMHERST re-
ceived High Honors for the fall term. High Honors are awarded to those 
students who maintain a B+ average, with no grade below a B-. In addition, 
John Cissel ’15, Jonathan Devine ’16, Alexander Kaufman ’16, Thomas Cis-
sel ’17, and Lauren Rohlfs ’17 of AMHERST received Academic Honors for 
the fall term at The Derryfield School. Honors are awarded to those stu-
dents who maintain a B average, with no grade below a C.
Keene State Announces the 2014 Fall Dean’s List

KEENE - 1,467 students have been named to the fall 2014 dean’s list at 
Keene State College. .

To qualify for the dean’s list, Keene State undergraduates must be en-
rolled in a degree program and must have completed a minimum of six 
credit hours in the semester, receiving no failing or incomplete grades. Stu-
dents must achieve a 3.5 or higher grade point average on a 4.0 scale to earn 
dean’s list honors.

The following local students have been named to the dean’s list:
Hannah Beauchesne of Amherst
Holly Bourassa of Amherst
Evelyn Cauchon of Amherst
Nicholas Doiron of Amherst
Allison Mensh of Amherst
Shannon Nugent of Amherst
Emily Payrits of Amherst
Brendan Poor of Mont Vernon
Katelyn Shaw of Amherst
Katarina Silva of Amherst
Cassandra Stepanek of Amherst
Thomas Troie of Amherst
Micaela Wilson of Amherst

Paula MacLellan awarded diploma from Arizona State University
TEMPE, AZ - Paula MacLellan of Amherst, NH graduated from Arizona 

State University at the Spring 2014 commencement ceremony.
Local Residents Named to Lasell College Dean’s List for Fall 
2014

NEWTON, MA -Lasell College in Newton, Mass. has released the Dean’s 
List for outstanding academic achievement during the Fall semester of the 
2014-15 academic year. During the Fall semester 634 students received this 
recognition.

Alexa Katsigianis of Amherst a member of the class of 2015 is majoring 
in Entrepreneurship.  To achieve the Dean’s List, each student must be full-
time carrying 12 or more graded credits for the semester with a grade point 
average of 3.5 or above.
Tufts University announces 2014 graduates

MEDFORD, MA - More than 3,000 students graduated from Tufts Uni-
versity on May 18, 2014 during a university-wide commencement ceremo-
ny with public policy expert Anne Marie Slaughter as the speaker.

The graduates from the School of Arts and Sciences and the School of 
Engineering included:

Molly Mirhashem of Mont Vernon, NH, with a Bachelor of Arts
Dean’s List at Lehigh University in Fall 2014 Announced

BETHLEHEM, PA - Dean’s List status, which is awarded to students who 
earned a scholastic average of 3.6 or better while carrying at least 12 hours 
of regularly graded courses, has been awarded to William Brown, of Mont 
Vernon in the Fall 2014 semester.
Daniel Webster College’s Dean’s List for the Fall Semester

Amanda C. Gendron, daughter of Michael and Evelyn Gendron, Mont 
Vernon, NH, is a Freshman at Daniel Webster College named to the Dean’s 
List for the Fall 2014 semester with a 3.53 GPA.  In addition to a 15-cred-
it semester pursuing psychology and homeland security degree program 
requirements,  she enjoys successes as a member of two DWC athletic 
programs: volleyball and basketball.  She graduated from Souhegan High 
School. To be eligible for the Dean’s List at Daniel Webster College, a stu-
dent must achieve a 3.5 or better GPA completed while carrying a min-
imum of 12 credits during a semester, with no course grade below 2.0 
during the term. 
Area Students Named to Colby College Dean’s List

WATERVILLE, ME – Amherst student was named to the Dean’s List at 
Colby College in Waterville, Maine, for her outstanding academic achieve-
ment during the fall semester of the 2014-15 year. The Dean’s List at Col-
by is highly selective, this fall reserved for students whose semester grade 
point averages were 3.68 or higher.

Victoria A. Chistolini of Amherst, a member of the Class of 2018, is the 
daughter of Jennifer Kendrick of Amherst and Thomas Chistolini of Am-
herst and attended Souhegan High School.
Bentley University Names Local Students to Honors Lists for Fall 
2014 

Waltham, MA - Bentley University President, Gloria Cordes Larson, 
along with Dean of Business, Roy (Chip) 

Wiggins, and Dean of Arts and Sciences, Daniel L. Everett, recently an-
nounced the names of local residents who were honored for their outstand-
ing academic achievement in the fall 2014 semester.

Ryan Redmond, a Senior from Amherst was named to the Dean’s List.
Connor Holbrook, a Sophmore from Amherst was named to the Presi-

dent’s List.
To be named to the President’s List, a full-time student must have a grade 

point average of 3.7 or higher with no course grade below 3.0 during the 
term. To be named to the Dean’s List, a full-time student must have a grade 
point average of 3.3 or higher with no course grade below 2.0 during the 
term.
Lyndon State College Announces the Fall 2014 Dean’s List Re-
cipients

LYNDONVILLE, VT - Lyndon State College announced its Fall 2014 
Dean’s List recipients. For inclusion on the Dean’s List, a student must have 
completed at least 12 graded credits with no incomplete or failing grades 
and a minimum grade-point average of 3.50.

The Dean’s List recipients included:
Chandler MacKenzie of Mont Vernon. MacKenzie is a freshman major-

ing in Electronic Journalism Arts.
Cori Sousa of Amherst. Sousa is a freshman majoring in Business Ad-

ministration.
Local Students Named to Stonehill College’s Fall 2014 Dean’s 
List

EASTON, MA - The following local residents were recently named to 
Stonehill College’s Dean’s List for the Fall 2014 semester:

Patrick O’Mara of Amherst. O’Mara is a member of the Class of 2015 and 
is studying Political Sci & Int’l Studies.

Megan Brown of Mont Vernon. Brown is a member of the Class of 2016 
and is studying History.

Alison Sumski of Amherst. Sumski is a member of the Class of 2016 and 
is studying Psychology/English.

Shaunna Barry of Amherst. Barry is a member of the Class of 2018 and 
is studying Psychology.

To qualify for the Dean’s List, students must have a semester grade point 
average of 3.50 or better and must have completed successfully all courses 
for which they were registered.
Local student named to fall 2014 Bucknell dean’s list

LEWISBURG, PA - Bucknell University has released the dean’s list for 
outstanding academic achievement during the fall semester of the 2014-15 
academic year. A student must earn a grade point average of 3.5 or higher 
on a scale of 4.0 to receive dean’s list recognition.

Morgan Pagliocco of Amhers, daughter of James and Jamie Pagliocco .
Amherst student earns dean’s list recognition at Norwich Uni-
versity

NORTHFIELD, Vt. - Ryan Sickler of Amherst has been recognized on 
the dean’s list at Norwich University for the fall 2014 semester.
Local Residents Make Nichols College Dean’s List

DUDLEY, MA - More than 400 students have earned Dean’s List or 
Dean’s High Honors during the just-completed fall term at Nichols College 
in Dudley, Massachusetts. The Dean’s List recognizes students who have 
achieved high grades during a single semester.

In order to be included in the Dean’s List, a student must maintain a min-
imum grade point average of 3.2 for at least 12 credit-hours and receive no 
grade below a C+ during the semester. Freshman Tyler Trottier of Mont 
Vernon has achieved Dean’s List.
ENDICOTT ANNOUNCES DEAN’S LIST STUDENTS

Beverly, MA – Endicott College is pleased to announce the Dean’s List 
students for fall, 2014.  In order to qualify for the Dean’s List, a student 
must obtain a minimum grade point average of 3.5, receive no grade be-
low a “C”, have no withdrawal grades, and be enrolled in a minimum of 12 
credits for the semester.

The following students have met those requirements:
Grace E Bonenberger is the daughter of Howard and Kathleen Bonen-

berger of Amherst.  Grace is a Sophomore majoring in Nursing.
Brendan Michael McKenna is the son of Robert and Victoria Kennedy of 

Amherst.  Brendan is a Senior majoring in Business Administration.
University of Rhode Island names more than 4,700 to the Fall 
2014 Dean’s List

KINGSTON, RI - The University of Rhode Island is pleased to announce 
that more than 4,700 students qualified for the Fall 2014 Dean’s List.

Students who have completed 12 or more credits during a semester for 
letter grades with at least a 3.30 quality point average qualify for the Dean’s 

List. Part-time students qualify with the accumulation of 12 credits with a 
3.30 quality point average.

The following students from your area were named to the University of 
Rhode Island’s Dean’s List:
Ryleigh N Mullens of Amherst
Madison J Adams of Amherst
Kelsea Bemis of Mont Vernon
Konstantina Chouramanis of Mont Vernon
Haley E Aiken of Mont Vernon

Phillips Exeter Academy Announces Fall 2014 Honor Roll 
Exeter – Phillips Exeter Academy is delighted to share that the following 

student from Amherst has achieved academic honors during the fall 2014 
term. To qualify for the honor roll, students must maintain an overall av-
erage of (B), or a grade between 8.0 – 8.9 on an 11-point scale. High honors 
are given for grades 9.0 – 9.9 (B+); highest honors are given for grades 10.0 
– 11 (A‑).

Peter A. Duff, grade 11, of Amherst earned Highest Honors for the fall 
2014 term.

Roger Williams University Announces Fall 2014 Dean’s List
BRISTOL, RI (01/22/2015)(readMedia)-- The following local residents 

are among those to be named to the Roger Williams University Dean’s List 
for the Fall 2014 semester. Full-time students who complete 12 or more 
credits per semester and earn a GPA of 3.4 or higher are placed on the 
Dean’s List that semester.

Riley Connor of Amherst majoring in International Business and Charles 
Driscoll of Mont Vernon majoring in Undecided.
Saint Anselm College Dean’s List Fall 2014

MANCHESTER  - Mark W. Cronin, Dean of the College, announces the 
following students that were named to the Dean’s List for the Fall 2014 se-
mester at Saint Anselm College, Manchester.

Sarah L. Dalton of Amherst, a International Business major is a member 
of the Class of 2016.

Michael P. Horgan of Amherst, a Psychology major is a member of the 
Class of 2015.

Ashley E. Ireland of Amherst, a Computer Science major is a member of 
the Class of 2016.

Alexandra J. Safarz of Amherst, a Education Studies major is a member 
of the Class of 2018.
Students Named to Champlain College Dean’s List for Fall 2014 
Semester

BURLINGTON, VT - The following students have been named to the 
Champlain College Dean’s List for the fall 2014 semester for achieving a 
grade point average of 3.5 or higher.

Jade Soucy-Humphreys of Amherst was named to the Dean’s List for fall 
2014. Soucy-Humphreys is majoring in Digital Filmmaking.

Trever McConnell of Amherst was named to the Dean’s List for fall 2014. 
McConnell is majoring in Computer Information Technology.

Brianna Kinville of Amherst was named to the Dean’s List for fall 2014. 
Kinville is majoring in Computer and Digital Forensics.

Parker Desborough of Amherst was named to the Dean’s List for fall 
2014. Desborough is majoring in Computer Networking & Cybersecurity.
Students Named to Colby-Sawyer College Fall 2014 Dean’s List

NEW LONDON - Colby-Sawyer recognizes students for outstanding ac-
ademic achievement during the 2014 fall semester. To qualify for the Dean’s 
List, students must achieve a grade-point average of 3.50 or higher on a 4.0 
scale while carrying a minimum of 12 credit hours in graded courses.

Nicholas Chouramanis of Mont Vernon is a member of the class of 2017 
majoring in Exercise Science.

Jane Martina of Amherst is a member of the class of 2017 majoring in 
Health Promotion.
Students named to Dean’s List at Grove City College

GROVE CITY, PA - The following students were named to the Dean’s 
List for the fall 2014 semester at Grove City College.

Valarie Weber is a junior Music major named to the Dean’s List with Dis-
tinction. Valarie is a 2012 graduate of Homeschooled and is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. James Weber (Beth) from Amherst.

Benefit Spaghetti Dinner and Variety 
Show January 31

In preparation for the group’s annual summer service trip, the Senior High Youth 
Group (SHYG) of the Congregational Church of Amherst, will host their annual 
Spaghetti Dinner and Variety Show on Saturday, January 31, at 6:00 p.m. in the 
church community room. Attendees will enjoy a hearty spaghetti dinner followed by 
an entertainment extravaganza featuring talented local young people and adults. 
All are invited to attend this evening of food, friends, family, laughs and entertain-
ment. There is no charge for the event, but a free will offering will be taken. All 
proceeds will benefit the SHYG’s 2015 Mission Trip to Washington, DC, where the 
young people and adult chaperones will be working with the Youth Service Oppor-
tunities project serving inner city communities and families in need. Questions? 
See the church website (http://www.ccamherst.org/) or contact PastorMaureen@
ccamherst.org.

School News


